Dear Parents and Carers,

We write to you at the end of a week full of pride for our wonderful students. This week the smiles at school have spread far and wide. Teachers have been lifted by the arrival of many of our year 10 students who have excelled themselves during their time in school. Each and every one of them did themselves proud and every teacher that has the pleasure to teach them left their lessons full of praise and positivity. The way they adapted to a new way of working was admirable and very much appreciated. It has been by far the best week since school closures for all staff at Chorlton High and the biggest part of this was seeing our year 10 students and teaching them. A real highlight! Well done to all those students who could attend, we truly look forward to seeing you again next week. We also understand that some students couldn't attend and we want to send our thanks for all the work they continue to do on MS Teams.

Another highlight this week was seeing the incredible turn out of all our Year 7 to 9 students who took part in live English, Maths and Science lessons. We have been blown away by the response to these lessons and the maturity of the students who attended them! A massive thank you and well done. This offer of live lessons will continue to grow over the next couple of weeks and details about these will be sent weekly, so please look out for these.

We wanted to highlight a few quick reminders: please can you remind your child about accessing their year team page on MS teams at the start of each day of learning. The messages here are important in supporting all our students with their distance learning. We also wanted to take some time to say we are still waiting on the Government update and will inform you about any next steps as soon as we have these.

Today, and next week Chorlton High will host the Beelong festival which is full of great events for all to take part in. Please check out our website using the following link to find out more about these events: https://www.chorltonhigh.manchester.sch.uk/community/beelong-festival/introduction

Thank you again for your continued support. Stay safe.
Chorlton High School